[image: image1.png]COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
Memorial Town Hall ¢ One Library Street + Georgetown MA 01833





Community Preservation Committee Meeting

Tuesday Jan. 7, 2014
Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall 2nd Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
In attendance: J. DiMento; H. LaCortiglia; P. Nelson; P. Burns; G. Fowler; E. Dobie
Not attending:: C. Shreder; J. Davenport, E. Davidson; 

Meeting is called to order at 7:32pm  

· Rodger Mercaldi (in the audience) asks to present to CPC with letters from the VFW and American legion supporting the flagpole suggestion at H. Murch Park (These letters were requested by the CPC at a previous meeting.) The CPC receives the letters and thanks Rodger
Motion by P.Nelson to pay the following bills

Seconded by J. DiMento 

Motion carries - unanimously
· Bills:
NAME



AMOUNT


INVOICE #


DATE

Unibank FAS, Inc. 

$500.00 


G.L.750-110


12/05/13

Town of Salisbury

$1,299.41 


INVOICE # 27

11/27/13
Town of Salisbury

$433.88 


INVOICE # 28

11/27/13
Town of Salisbury

$264.74 


INVOICE # 29

12/19/13   
Air Graphics
 

$334.30 


486335


10/31/13
· Correspondence:
· P. Nelson Regarding the 2013 A.H. Trust Grant Agreement    
· Town Treasurer Re: Bond Anticipation Note interest

· Town Treasurer Re: financial advisory fees for the borrowing (BAN dated 12/9/13)
· Town Clerk Re: Conflict of Interest law distribution
· Project Suggestion Reviews:

· Rehabilitation of American Legion Park (phase 2)

· Guest: Juliette Rec, Park and Recreation Commissioner


Members receive written information from Juliette regarding the new request. 

She also explains about the progress so far with last year’s grant  



The Pavillion portion of last year’s grant has been awarded to Georgetown Iron 

and the permits are in place. The bid came in at $25K.


The remaining portion of the project will need to go before the ConCom thus 

requiring further engineering and permitting. This has increased the costs. 


Handcock Engineering has been hired to represent the Park and Rec 


Commission for the permitting before the ConCom. 

· The written request presented tonight is for $22,100 but the Park and Rec Commission would like to increase that amount to 30,000.

· High School Field Bathrooms

· J. DiMento, Chairman, Park and Recreation Commission, representing the Synthetic Turf Advisory Committee. 
STAC committee is requesting that this project suggestion be changed to a request to fund the cost overruns that may be incurred during the Turf Fields project at the High School.  The estimate at this time is $107K.
· GYSA West St. Field Rehabilitation
· Rick Umenhofer, for the Georgetown Youth Soccer Association was unable to attend this evening to explain the project, so P. Burns gives an overview.
The Georgetown Youth Soccer Association uses the Water Dept fields on West Street for outside recreation. They wish to fund a rehabilitation of the fields which includes several upgrades, explained in the original Project Suggestion. The cost estimates are currently being developed. 

· Those estimates will be provided to the CPC next month.
· Affordable Housing Trust Project Suggestion  
· P. Nelson, Trustee for the Affordable Housing Trust explains this year’s request
· The Trust is looking for $150K to continue to accomplish the goals of the Housing Production Plan. The emphasis this year is to address the lack of affordable rental properties in the town. 
· Old Business:
· 2013 A.H. Trust Grant Agreement: 
Town counsel has retracted their previous opinion regarding affordable rental properties needing a deeded restriction before CPA funds could be used to assist with rental. (Email from J. Eichman of K&P, dated June 27, 2013)

Members discuss the Conditions section of the Draft Grant Agreement and no changes from the presented draft are requested.  
Motion by P. Nelson to accept the Grant Agreement presented this evening (dated on the bottom as version printed 12/13/2013).

Seconded by J. DiMento:

Motion carries – Unanimously

CPC Members in attendance (a majority of the CPC) sign the Grant Agreement. The Chairman will forward this original to the Affordable Housing Trust for their approval and signatures. It will then go to the Board of Selectmen for approval. 

· New Business:
· Conflict of Interest law distribution from Town Clerk

· Members are given copies of the distribution from the Town Clerk

· CPC Bylaw amendment draft wording. 
The Chairman presents the draft wording for the bylaw amendment. At a previous meeting the CPC requested draft warrant article wording to update the local CPA bylaw in light of the changes made in 2012 to the State legislation (M.G.L Ch. 44B) Also addressed was the lack of verbiage related to the CPC’s role in the review of expenditures made from CPA funds. This current draft addresses both issues.

Motion by G. Fowler to bring this amendment forth as an article to be placed on the warrant by the CPC
Seconded by P. Nelson
Motion carries –unanimously
· Draft Calculator sheet for funding considerations
· Members review some of the funding amounts for the Project Suggestions. 
      Many of the final numbers have not yet been received.
· Any business that may be brought to the attention of the Committee by a participant from the audience or a Committee Member
· None
Motion by J. DiMento to adjourn 
Seconded by P. Nelson
Motion carries – unanimously

Meeting is adjourned at 10:35pm 
